Town of East Hampton

Water Pollution Control Authority

Special Meeting

Tuesday, April 16, 2024  
Colchester-East Hampton Treatment Plant Meeting Room and Zoom

  MINUTES

Present:  Mark Barmasse, John Suprono (6:20), Peter Villa, Dave Terry and Anthony DeSimone
Not Present: Mike Filanda
Other Attendee(s) Scott Clayton, Public Utilities Administrator
1. Call to Order

Mr. Barmasse called the April 16, 2024 Special meeting to order at 6:14 p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular Meeting of March 5, 2024
Mr. Villa made a motion to approve the March 5, 2024 meeting minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. DeSimone. Voted: 4-0
3. Public Remarks
A. No public attending.
4. Review of Correspondence
A. None  
5. Committee Reports

A. Joint Facilities 
Karl Boyer of AECOM presented the Middletown Avenue Pump Station (MAPS) Planning Phase Design Summary report to the Board. The presentation was comprised of two (2) suitable concepts in the Condition Assessment, Future Flow Evaluation, Development of Alternatives and Evaluation and Recommendations. Comments and suggestions will be discussed at the next JF meeting (5/21) and submitted to AECOM to finalize their report. Mr. DeSimone has requested the total cost of the project be included in the final report.  
Robert Peter: Colchester Board member has taken a leave of absence from the Joint Facilities Board as of April 15, 2024.

Mr. Barmasse reported on revisiting the Colchester-East Hampton IMA as requested by the Colchester Board. 

Operations, Management & Budget Committee
1. Budget Status FY 23/24
Mr. Clayton reported on the 23/24 budget. WPCA revenue is reporting at 83.6% and operating expenses are reporting at 85.7%. The sewer use second installment is due on May 1st. 

The 23/24 revenue collected from water customers for Town Center and Royal Oaks is reporting at 53.0% and 64.5% respectively and Operations is reporting at 49.1% spent for Town Center and 46.9% spent at Royal Oaks. Copies of budget report distributed. 
B. Public Water Systems   
1. Village Center Water System Operations

System is working fine.
2. Royal Oaks Water System Operations

Chemical feed pump was repaired at Memorial School. 
3. Hampton Woods Water System
Nothing to report
4. Municipal Water System Update
Mr. Clayton, Mr. Terry and Mr. DeSimone as water committee members provided an update on the Municipal Water System project.   
C. Sewer Development
1. Sewer Service Area Discussion
Nothing to report
6. Old Business, Discussion/Action
A. Superintendent Status
Paul Cerreta has accepted the position of Superintendent. Effective March 25, 2024  
B. PUA Status

The PUA position is still in negotiation.   

7. Capital Planning

A. Nothing to report.
8. New Business, Discussion/Action 

A. Water Budget Presentation FY 2024/25
Mr. Clayton presented the proposed 2024/25 Water Budget for review. The recommended budget for all systems would total $242,618.00 and will not require an increase in water rates for FY 24/25. The monthly meter charge will remain the same at $40.00 per month/EMU and the use charge will remain the same at $12.00/1000 gallons. The final review prior to submitting their budget recommendation to the Town Council will be on May 7, 2024. 

Mr. Suprono made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Villa.  Voted: 5-0
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Linda B. Connors
Recording Secretary
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